COMMUNICATION – C32 COUNCIL – March 10, 2021 Committee of the Whole Report No. 8, Item 12

----Original Message----

From: Margaret > Sent: Sunday, March 07, 2021 5:37 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] This is GREENBELT area, leave it alone. No more HWYs or construction

Why do the conservatives find it necessary to ignore the study done by the Provinces prior party, which took a lot of our taxpayers dollars to have the highway turned down once, due to the countryside being protected and now he overturns it, to waste more money. Highway 9 is in dire need for you to find jobs for your people. AM DEFINITELY AGAINST PUTTING ANOTHER HIGHWAY THROUGH. NO, NO NO to anthother HIGHWAY. 413. THIS IS SUPPOSED TO BE GREENBELT AREA, WHY DO POLITICIANS THINK THEY ARE ABOVE THE LAW AND DO WHAT THEY KNOW IS WRONG.

WE HAVE HWY 407. HWY 7 and HWY 9 (which is a disgrace as a Hwy, if he's so set on more road space, (REFINSH HWY 9.)part of this HWY we get off at Hwy 27, find it a accident waiting to happen with the merge lane, then it goes down to two lanes, what kind of a name do you put on it RD or HWY. Mr Ford get off your chair and do some research, (you've done as far as I'm concerned a very reasonable job on vaccine, now your challenge should be Hwy 9, finish Hwy 427 North and leave the rest of the land, so we have oxygen to breath instead of fumes, your going to turn us into another Brazil cutting through the country side and people will not forget or forgive you.

Drop it before it gets of the ground again or he'll find himself losing votes come election time. This area of Vaughan has had construction for so long with Major Mackenzie Forever being widened, still going on. Our roads are great the way they are the above (M. Mac) is almost like a Hwy, over to Hwy 427. Rutherford is a great Rd as is. Another Assignment if you have to find jobs is from Major Mackenzie To widen Hwy 27 to four lanes, it is the the N. S that need working on.

Yes you may put a sign on our property but make sure it doesn't interfere with lawn maintance as they'll take it down am sure the whole road would give you the ok if signs are put in the proper areas.

One more addition, houses are going up on top of each other, making the area look like a overgrown ghetto & most are still empty. Pity our township has gone to the dogs, fewer wild animals roaming around the fields, what is up with planning parties are somebodies pockets getting heavy at Kleinburgs expense?? No planning, just one house on top of another, UGLY mess Margaret Cunningham.